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Committee Report 
Business Item No. 2018-236 

Transportation Committee 
For the Metropolitan Council meeting of October 24, 2018 

Subject: 2018 Title VI Service and Facilities Monitoring Study 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council approve the results of the 2018 Title VI Service and Facilities Monitoring 
Study.  

Summary of Committee Discussion/Questions 
Cyndi Harper, Manager of Route Planning, presented this item. The Federal Transit Administration 
requires certain transit providers, including Metro Transit, to monitor system service and design 
standards and policies every three years to ensure disparate impacts have not resulted from 
operational and capital policies and decisions. The review identified that there is potential for disparate 
impact in the siting of heated shelters throughout the region, but we expect to be in full compliance in 
2019 after C Line opens.  

Council Member McCarthy asked for clarification regarding the classification of the A Line. Ms. Harper 
replied that the A Line is predominantly low-income but not predominantly minority. Council Member 
Commers stated that there may be an interesting connection between this work and Community 
Development’s work on the typology of change in specific suburban neighborhoods. He added there 
could be benefits of combining these two perspectives on conditions in the region. 

The motion to approve was made by Council Member Elkins and seconded by Council Member Munt. 
The motion carried and will be a consent item on the Council agenda.  
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Business Item No. 2018-236 

Transportation Committee 
Meeting date: October 8, 2018 

For the Metropolitan Council meeting of October 24, 2018  

Subject: 2018 Title VI Service and Facilities Standards Monitoring Study 
District(s), Member(s): All 
Policy/Legal Reference: 49 CFR part 21, “Nondiscrimination in Federally-Assisted Programs of the 
Department of Transportation Effectuation of Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964” 
Staff Prepared/Presented:   Brian Lamb, General Manager, 612-349-7310 
    Adam Harrington, Director of Service Development, 612-349-7797 
    Cyndi Harper, Manager of Route Planning, 612-349-7723  
Division/Department:  Metro Transit/Service Development 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council approve the results of the 2018 Title VI Service and Facilities Standards 
Monitoring Study. 

Background 
To comply with federal Title VI guidelines, the Metropolitan Council has adopted system standards and 
policies to guard against discriminatory service design and operations decisions. The FTA requires 
certain transit providers to monitor these service standards at least once every three years by 
comparing the level and quality of service provided to predominantly minority and/or low-income 
populations with service provided to other areas to ensure disparate impacts have not resulted from 
policies and decisions. To ensure that the service design, delivery and amenity distribution of Metro 
Transit and MTS contracted service is not discriminatory, the system was reviewed against standards 
in these areas: 

• Vehicle assignment 
• Maximum passenger load 
• On-time performance 
• Service availability 
• Headway standards 
• Distribution of transit amenities 

Title VI guidelines require the board to approve the results of the monitoring study and include them in 
the agency’s next Title VI Plan submittal in 2020.  

Rationale 
The 2018 Title VI Service and Facility Standards Monitoring Study analyzed Fall 2017 data for ten 
different standards for two population groups, low-income populations and minority populations. For 
each standard the analysis reviewed the service design and delivery to see if there were patterns that 
exceed the statistical threshold for potential disparate impacts. An executive summary that includes a 
table with the results for the evaluation of each standard is attached, and the 
entire report can be found on the Office of Equal Opportunity’s MetNet site in the 
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Special Projects Unit. The study will be posted on our website after it is approved. 

Of the 20 total analyses, two areas showed a potential for disparate impact: bus shelter amenities in 
low-income and minority areas. This result is due to the availability of heated shelters at most Marq2 
bus stops and all arterial BRT stations, areas currently served primarily by non-low-income and non-
minority routes. With the addition of heat to shelters on Nicollet Mall in early 2018, as additional arterial 
BRT corridors are planned and constructed in predominantly low-income and minority areas (C Line 
opens in 2019), and as additional heated shelters are added through the Better Bus Stop program, it is 
expected that the distribution of heated shelters will be addressed.  

Thrive Lens Analysis 
The 2018 Title VI Service and Facility Standards Monitoring Study directly aligns with the principles of 
the Equity outcome, ensuring that we do not discriminate in how we design and operate service or 
locate passenger amenities. This formal review compares the amount and quality of service in minority 
and low-income areas as compared to the rest of the system to determine if there are any disparate 
impacts.  

Funding 
The 2018 Title VI Service and Facility Standards Monitoring Study was funded using existing Metro 
Transit and Metropolitan Council transit service operating resources. 

Known Support / Opposition 
There is no known opposition to the proposed action. 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 



 





Title VI Review: 
Service and Facility Standards 

Monitoring Study
Transportation Committee

October 8, 2018

Cyndi Harper
Manager of Route Planning

Service Development



FTA Circular 4702.1B Title VI Requirements

Federal transit funding recipients in an urbanized area of 
200,000 people or more and operating 50 or more peak 
vehicles are required to monitor transit system performance 
relative to system-wide service standards and policies at 
least once every three years
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• FTA Circular specifically uses “low-income” and 
“minority” populations

• Council must approve study results
• Council approved previous results in 2015



Analysis Scope, Standards, and Policies

• Includes bus (Metro Transit and contracted routes), light rail, 
Northstar and Red Line

• Fall 2017 service levels and data
• Based on system-wide standards and policies from 2040 

Transportation Policy Plan (TPP)
• Areas of review: 
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Maximum passenger load
Vehicle headway

On-time performance

Service availability
Vehicle assignment

Distribution of transit amenities



Title VI Terminology
• Predominantly minority or low-income area: census block 

where the “proportion of minority/low-income persons 
exceeds the proportion of minority/low-income persons in 
the overall service area” 

• Predominantly minority or low-income route: at least 1/3 of 
the route’s “revenue miles are located in a census analysis 
zone where the percentage minority or low-income 
population exceeds the percentage for the entire service 
area” 

• Similar to Areas of Concentrated Poverty (ACP)
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Standard Disparate Impact 
(Results for

people of color)

Disproportionate Burden 
(Results for people with 

low-incomes)
1. Maximum passenger load Pass Pass
2. Vehicle headway Pass Pass
3. On-time performance Pass Pass
4. Service availability Pass Pass

a.  Route spacing Pass Pass
b.  Midday service availability Pass Pass
c.  Stop/station spacing Pass Pass

5. Vehicle assignment Pass Pass
6. Transit amenity distribution Pass Pass

a.  Bus shelter amenities Pass Pass
i. Bus shelter distribution Pass Pass

ii. Bus shelter heaters Potential Impact Potential Impact
iii. Bus shelter light Pass Pass

b.  Transit facilities Pass Pass
c.  Customer information Pass Pass



 Marq2, A Line & Red Line represent nearly 60% of total heated 
shelters systemwide

 Red Line and Marq2 stops are predominantly non-low-income and 
non-minority; A Line is predominantly non-minority

 Pathway to compliance: 
 Heat added to 12 Nicollet Mall shelters in early 2018
 Better Bus Stops adding heaters to 37 shelters in 2018, 2019
 32 C Line stations will include heated shelters in 2019

Heated Shelter Distribution: 
Potential for Disparate Impact





Business Item 2018-236

That the Metropolitan Council approve the results of the 
2018 Title VI Service and Facility Standards Monitoring 
Study. 

8

Proposed Action
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